
08/14/2012                                              OVERISEL TOWNSHIP 

Meeting Notes for 08/14/2012 

 

 

The regular monthly meeting of the Overisel Township Board was held Tuesday, August 14, 2012 at 

7:30 pm. in the Overisel Township Hall. All members were present. 

The meeting was called to order by supervisor Russ Van Dam and Tom Flokstra opened with prayer. 

 

The minutes of July 10, 2012 board meeting were read for approval. 

The monthly financial statement was presented. 

Fire Chief Ron Horsting gave the fire run report and Tom Flokstra the fire board report. 

Jim Storey thanked the township for his vote to be county commissioner. 

Commissioner Paul Van Eck gave a report on transportation, Judges, Public Works and the 

 Lakeshore Coordinating Council. 

 

1. A motion was made by Tom Flokstra and supported by Pat Reuschel to approve the payment of 

MFR, Fire Academy and EMT training upon completion of class. Motion Carried. 

 

2. A motion was made by Renee Hop and supported by Harv Jipping to use Chef Container for our 

recycle and refuse needs starting October 1. Motion Carried. 

 

3. A motion was made by Pat Reuschel and supported by Renee Hop to approve the PA11 of Vern 

DeWeerdt of 52 acres on 144th and 39th. Motion Carried. 

 

4. A motion was made by Renee Hop and supported by Tom Flokstra to approve the Fire Protection 

Resolution to place on the Nov. 6 ballot. Motion Carried. 

 

5. A motion was made by Tom Flokstra and supported by Harv Jipping to prepay for the Black Creek 

Intercounty Drain for $8,117.04. Motion Carried. 

 

6. A motion was made by Harv Jipping and supported by Renee Hop to accept the low bid of Busscher 

Builders of $17,400 to restore the hall way in the Township Hall. Motion Carried. 

 

7. A motion was made by Renee Hop and supported by Pat Reuschel to approve the FOIA Fee Schedule 

as presented. Motion Carried. 

 

8. A motion was made by Tom Flokstra and supported by Russ Van Dam to pay the bills as presented. 

Motion Carried. 

 

9. A motion was made by Pat Reuschel and supported by Harv Jipping that the meeting stand adjourned. 

Motion Carried. 

 

The next meeting of the Overisel Township Board will be held on Tuesday, September 11, 2012 at  

7:30 pm in the Overisel Township hall.  


